A Special Meeting was called by County Councillor M Parry with Community Councillors and Kate Thew of Denbighshire County Council on Tuesday, 24th September, 2024 in the playing Field and in the Waen Chapel Vestry.

Present: Community Councillor R Evans (Chair), Helen Sweetman (Vice Chair), H Burton, J A Jones, County Councillor M Parry, Kate Thew of Denbighshire County Council, Community Development Department and the Clerk H Williams.

Aberwheeler Community Council is looking for grants from various sources to enable us to install a small sports pavilion in the Community Field next to the Playing Field. Planning has been granted for the new opening. County Councillor M Parry will ask Gareth Clark and E Jones, for quotes for opening the entrance.

County Councillor M Parry will ask Rod Waterfield for a quote for installing a sports pavilion, similar to the Community building he has installed at Warren Woods.

Members of Aberwheeler Community Council are looking forward to work with Kate for advice and moving forward with this project.

A copy of our feasibility study will be forwarded to kate.thew@denbighshire.gov.uk

Meeting closed at 10.40am